



Spring is in the air! What a perfect time to get outside to enjoy the many **parks and trails in our community**, join a **river or stream clean up**, or just soak in some extra vitamin D from the sun.

Many of you know that we have an **extensive parks system** in Fairfax County. But did you know about **Trail Buddy**? The Fairfax County Trail Buddy is a **web-based mapping tool** that allows

you to discover the **extensive network (over 900 miles)** of the County's **park trails**. Clicking on a trail feature will **display information** about that segment, including width and surface material. Fairfax Trail Buddy also provides access to the Bike Fairfax Interactive Bike Map, which highlights the **most desirable on-road and off-road bike routes** for recreational and commuter bicyclists. The web map is accessible from all types of devices and operating systems.

Another great way to enjoy a **walk in the park** is by **joining a watershed cleanup** to get the trash and litter out of our streams and shorelines! The **31**st **annual Potomac Watershed Cleanup**, sponsored by the Alice Ferguson Foundation, will be held **April 13**. Several sites in our District will host cleanups that day, including **Dyke Marsh, Little Hunting Creek, First River Farms, Mason Neck and Pohick Bay**. If you cannot make the 13th, there are several other opportunities throughout the month. You can join the Mason Neck State Park clean up on **April 20**, the **Mount Vernon/Lee Chamber of Commerce's** Spring Clean Jeff Todd Way on **April 27** or **Senator Scott Surovell's** Little Hunting Creek clean up on **May 11**. Visit to find a cleanup near you.

Spring also seems a fitting time for the **Board to take decisive action** to improve our environment. At Tuesday's **Environmental Committee meeting**, I was joined by my fellow Board members to move forward with a plan to develop a **Community Energy and Climate Action Plan (CECAP)** in the coming year. I am pleased that the Board is showing leadership and an appetite to **advance climate change and resiliency efforts** at a pace not often seen in County government. This is critical and urgent if we are to **decrease greenhouse gas emissions** and **mitigate the effects climate change** is already having on our communities.

On **Sunday, April 7** we will recognize **two Mount Vernon residents** for their commitment and service to our community. **Cathy Ledec** has been selected **2018 Citizen of the Year** for her many and varied volunteer efforts on behalf of Fairfax County Parks and our environment. **John Ribble** will receive a **Special Gratitude Award** for his many and diverse land use efforts and community activities in the Mount Vernon area, and countywide with the Fairfax County Board of Zoning Appeals. Read more about the Fairfax Federation event, and the nominations of Cathy and John. **Congratulations to these two outstanding Mount Vernon citizens!**

As always, it is my pleasure to serve as your Mount Vernon District Supervisor and **I** look forward to seeing you out and about in the parks and on the trails this spring!

Respectfully yours in public service,

Dan Storck

Supervisor, Mount Vernon District Fairfax County Board of Supervisors



Thanks to everyone who attended the **Ides** of Bark Dog Festival! It was a barking success! Watch the video above and check out the photo gallery on the Fort Hunt Herald.

Visit our Website

Teen Job Fairs

Join us for the 2019 Fairfax County Teen
Job Fairs and Resume Building Workshops
at South County and Mount Vernon HS,
Saturdays April 6 and 27, respectively,
from 10 a.m. - noon. First jobs are
important and these events help connect
teens and employers face to face and
prepare our youth for the workforce.



These events will focus on **student job seekers** (approximately ages 16 to 18) looking for full time employment, after-school employment, seasonal positions, internship opportunities, or volunteer experiences. It is open to **all teens in Fairfax County** looking for employment or wanting **tips to build their resume**. Volunteer opportunities and resume building workshops will be available for younger students looking to begin to build their resume. We ask that students click here to register.

Businesses and organizations have the opportunity to showcase their companies, brand their business in the local community, and **advertise the positions they have available**. It does not cost to participate. Businesses and organizations seeking to secure space at the job fair should click here to fill out the application form.

Thanks for Your Feedback

Strategic Plan Community Feedback Leads to County Priority Areas

After several months of **community engagement and outreach** that yielded more than **200,000 unique ideas**, County Executive Bryan Hill and his strategic planning team **presented results and recommendations** to the Board of Supervisors and School Board. **More than 1,000**



people participated in meetings and focus groups, while nearly **15,000 people took an online survey** to share their visions for the future of Fairfax County. This strategic planning process **will set a clear, unified, community-driven vision** for the next 10-20 years that aligns and integrates existing plans. The community feedback pointed to **nine key areas** that will now form the basis of the county's strategic plan. Read more...

Summer Metrorail Closures



Metro announces travel options, customer website for Blue/Yellow line customers affected by summer platform reconstruction work

Starting Saturday, May 25, the six Blue and Yellow line stations south of Ronald Reagan Washington National Airport will be closed for full platform reconstruction and major station improvements.

In collaboration with regional officials and transportation agencies, Metro has released travel alternatives and a detailed project website - wmata.com/platforms - to help customers begin planning for this summer's closure. To expedite construction and minimize customer inconvenience, the six stations-Braddock Road, King Street, Eisenhower Ave, Huntington, Van Dorn Street, and Franconia-Springfield-will be closed from Saturday, May 25 to Monday, September 2, 2019, to allow for around-the-clock work. Metro plans to have an extensive network of free express and local shuttle bus services to help customers get around the region during construction. Read more...

Upcoming Events

- April Library Events
- Apr 6: Free Fishing Day for Kids 9 a.m.
- Apr 6: Huntley Meadows Watershed Clean Up 9 a.m.
- Apr 6: 2019 Teen Job Fair South County 10 a.m.
- Apr 6: Richmond Highway Urban Design Pop-Up 11 a.m.
- Apr 6: Light bulb Exchange Sherwood Hall Library 2 4 p.m.
- Apr 6: Tiptoe Past the Spring Beauties that Signal Spring Is Here 1 p.m.
- Apr 7: Potomac River Clean Up at Fort Belvoir 9 a.m. noon
- April 8: Northern Virginia Positive Aging and Wellness Fair 8:45 a.m.
- Apr 9-11: Board of Supervisors Public Hearings on Budget
- Apr 10: Kickoff Celebration for Fairfax Connector Route 308 11:30 a.m.
- Apr 10: REVIVE! Training to Prevent Opioid Overdoses 3 p.m.
- Apr 11: 2019 Economic Outlook Summit 7:30 a.m.
- Apr 11 & 12: Fairfax County Job Fair 4 p.m.
- Apr 13: Potomac River Watershed Clean Ups
- Apr 13: Second Saturday Art Walk: Cherry Blossom Bonanza! 6 p.m.
- Apr 13: Next Reflex Dance Collective: The Green Light Speakeasy 7:30 p.m.
- Apr 14: Grit and Wit of Women, fundraiser for the Suffragist Memorial 3 p.m.
- Apr 16-June 14: Solarize Fairfax Program
- Apr 20: Mason Neck State Park Shoreline Clean Up 9 a.m. noon
- Apr 20: Fix-It Clinic 2 p.m.
- Apr 27: Jeff Todd Clean Up 8 10:30 a.m.
- Apr 27: Hollin Hills Earth Day Celebration & Community Walk 9 a.m.
- Apr 27: 2019 Teen Job Fair Mount Vernon 10 a.m.
- Apr 27: Operation Medicine Cabinet Cleanout 10 a.m.
- Apr 27: Trap, Neuter and Return (TNR) Community Cat Training 10 a.m.
- Apr 29-30: DMV2Go Hollin Hall Senior Center 9 a.m.
- Apr 30: Board of Supervisors FY 2020 Budget Mark-up 10 a.m.
- Apr 30: BeWell Health Fair 11:30 a.m.
- Apr 30: 50+ Employment Expo 10 a.m.
- May 4: Crime Solvers Community Shred 8:30 a.m.
- May 4: Hope and Health Festival 11 a.m.
- May 5: Reduced Cost Rabies Clinic 12 p.m.
- May 5: Community Meeting: Mount Vernon RECenter Renovation 6 p.m.
- May 8: Solarize Fairfax Information Session 7:30 p.m.

In the News

County Addresses Affordable Housing Concerns Amid Amazon's Imminent HQ2

On March 5, the County Board of Supervisors announced

the completion of work by two affordable housing advisory groups, the Affordable Housing Resources Panel (AHRP) and the Embark Housing Advisory Group. The recommendations of these groups are helping to aggressively and deliberately drive the County's affordable housing agenda. This is by far the most comprehensive effort the County has undertaken to date. These recommendations speak to the entirety of



housing needs – those with disabilities, seniors and those most vulnerable - in our community. Read more on Covering the Corridor...



Education and Career Certification Plans Move Forward at Original Mount Vernon High School

Fairfax County, Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS) and Northern Virginia Community College (NOVA) signed a letter of intent to offer **educational and career certification programs** at the Original Mount Vernon High School. The

redevelopment of the Original Mount Vernon High School is part of the revitalization plans embodied in Embark Richmond Highway. Read more in the Fort Hunt Herald...

New Domestic Violence Shelter Opens in Fairfax County

Fairfax County opened its **third domestic violence shelter**, specifically to serve the southern part of the county. The new shelter, called **Artemis House Region 1**, opened in February and has **almost 30 beds**. Watch the video on NBC4 or read more on WTOP...



ARCADIA

Arcadia Farm: From Soldiers to Soil

"Farming is a calling in much the same way that the military is," said Pam Hess, executive director of **Arcadia**

Center for Sustainable Food & Agriculture, located in the Mount Vernon area. This year, Arcadia will see its **largest class of veterans** participating in its **Veteran Farmer Program**. Read more in Alexandria Living...

Community Champions







The Mount Vernon District Police Station is losing **two long-time officers** who have been **engaged for many years in the Mount Vernon community**. The reflections below are from Station Assistant Commander Lieutenant Camille Stewart.

Master Police Officer Kevin Webb (top left) has patrolled the District his whole career. Joining the Department in July of 1986, MPO Web is doing what he has always wanted to do, follow in his father's footsteps. His goal was to beat his Dad's years of service and train 20 "Rookies". He accomplished both goals, but sadly, his father passed away before he could see him retire. During his time at the station, MPO Webb has trained 42 officers - almost half the station! Affectionately known as "Spud", MPO Webb sends all the officers on his squad a "Thought of the Day". It's a random, mostly funny thought

that pops into his mind when he sees something or goes on a particular call. I will personally miss those! He is also a **wonderful poet**, reading heartfelt poems for retiring officers which always bring everyone to tears. MPO Webb will be **retiring on May 13**, **2019**, and while I'm so sad to see him leave, I'm very happy to **celebrate his wonderful career**.

Master Police Officer Robert Urps (top right) has also spent his entire career, 26 years, at the Mount Vernon District Station. In fact, Spud trained MPO Urps in 1993! MPO Urps grew up in the area and also has a well known nickname. I'm almost certain most people don't even know his real name, but if you go out into the community, everyone you meet knows "Bubba"! Bubba and Spud made quite the pair back in 1993 (center). MPO Urps worked his way up through the ranks, working as an SRO at West Potomac HS, and becoming a detective in the Criminal Investigations Section. He then went on to be Mount Vernon's Crime Prevention Officer. Now, as he enters the final stages of his career, MPS Urps has accepted a position closer to his home as the Crime Prevention Officer for the West Springfield Station.

These two officers are fixtures at the station and are **always training or getting involved with the officers and community**. We will miss them both!

Franconia Police Station in the Community





On February 6, 2019, during the recent session of the **Virginia General Assembly**, Delegate Mark Sickles; Senators George Barker, Adam Ebbin, and Scott Surovell presented House Joint Resolution NO. 827 **commending MPO Allie Eggers** for her **dedicated service** to the Franconia District and to Fairfax County. On March 20, 2019, at our Franconia CAC meeting (top left), **Delegate Sickles and Senator Ebbin presented MPO Eggers** with the commendation and a copy of the Resolution.

Top right, Franconia officers enjoy lunch with students at Lorton Station ES.

Important Safety Messages

Spring into Safety! Sink It or Soak It!

Fairfax County Fire & Rescue is promoting its "Spring Into Safety" campaign. Did you know one leading cause of fires in the County is improperly discarded smoking materials? So far in 2019, there have been eight fires caused by improperly discarded smoking materials! Monetary damages for the eight fires is approximately \$894,963.



All eight fires were totally preventable! Spring Into Safety and "Sink It or Soak It!"
Read more...



Protecting Your Trees from EAB

While the trees are waking up from dormancy in the spring, the tiny **emerald ash borer (EAB) beetles** are beginning to emerge, primed to create a **new generation of tree-killers**. Spring is the perfect time, right after the trees have leafed out, to **protect any ash trees** that are of value while the beetles are out and flying.

There are **several options available** to help protect the remaining ash trees from emerald ash borer. **Pesticides are recommended** for individual yard or street trees which still have **30 to 50 percent of their canopy intact**. Trees that are dead or dying will not respond to treatment of any kind. Depending on the

pesticide, it **may need to be applied every year**, up to every three years. Whatever pesticide is used, **always follow the label directions**. Read more...

OEM April Preparedness Newsletter Click here...

Supporting Our Seniors

The **Positive Aging Fair and 50+ Employment Expo** are coming up on **April 8 and April 30**, respectively. Listen to the Fairfax 50+ Podcast to learn more.

Community Information

You're Invited!

Kickoff Celebration April 10, 2019 from 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Mount Vernon Governmental Center (Parking lot)



The newest Fairfax Connector Route in the Franconia-Springfield area begins March 30, 2019. Fairfax Connector Route 308 will provide service between the Franconia-Springfield Metrorail Station and INOVA Mount Vernon Hospital - via Jeff Todd Way and Richmond Highway - with easy access to shopping, community amenities, hotels and employment (full route schedule and map). The route operates during the week from 5:45 a.m. to 10:20 p.m., and on weekends from 7 a.m. to 8:20 p.m. The route provides convenient connections to the Springfield Town Center, Manchester Lakes Shopping Center, Hilltop Village Center, Mount Vernon Plaza and Gum Springs Center. Route 308 will also take you to the Kingstown and Sherwood Regional Libraries, and the South County Government Center and the Mount Vernon Governmental Center. For more information on how to ride Fairfax Connector, visit.

RICHMOND HIGHWAY CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS virginiadot.org/richmondhighway

Richmond Highway Widening Public Survey

The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) is working to improve safety, reduce congestion and help increase the community's multimodal options along about three miles of Richmond Highway from Sherwood Hall Lane to Jeff Todd Way. If you were unable to attend the March 26 public meeting, you can still provide feedback on design and underpasses for bicyclists and pedestrians via an online comment form through Friday, April 26. You may also submit comments via email (please put "March 26 design public hearing" in the subject line) or mail (English, Korean or Spanish) through April 26.

Richmond Highway Urban Design Pop-Up Studio

The County is in the process of developing **urban design guidelines** for the Richmond Highway Corridor and **we want your input!** POP-UP STUDIOs will showcase **pedestrian-friendly streetscapes** and **building design**

ideas that will help to define the future character of the Richmond Highway corridor. Pop-in to see the work and share your ideas on Saturday, April 6 from 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. at at the Mount Vernon Plaza Shopping Center 7648 Richmond Highway (behind McDonalds and next to DTLR). Read more...

Can't make Saturday's Pop-Up? Watch the video and take the survey by April 23.





County Job Fair April 11 & 12

Looking for a job, or a new opportunity? Don't miss this incredible chance to **meet with several Fairfax County agencies** to get more information on what **working at Fairfax County Government** is all about! Read more and see what agencies will be attending...

2019 Hope & Health Festival

Mark your calendars! The 2019 Hope & Health Festival will be May 4 from 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. beside the Lorton Community Action Center (LCAC) at 9518 Richmond Highway. This community-wide event brings together neighbors for health-related screenings, information and family fun. The event is sponsored by the LCAC, South County Church and the Lorton Library. Read more...



Read Away Your Fines During National Library Week - April 7-13



Looking for a Unique Volunteer Opportunity?

The **National Museum of the United States Army** is looking for individuals who are passionate about the U.S. Army and **sharing the stories** of the men and women who have worn the Army uniform throughout our **nation's**



who have worn the Army uniform throughout our **nation's history**. There will be a **variety of volunteer opportunities**, such as visitor services, special events, tours, education, gardening and administration. We are building a **diverse group of volunteers** with varied backgrounds and experiences. Specific educational degrees or work experience are not required. **All are encouraged** to apply to volunteer!

2019 Economic Outlook Summit

The 2019 Economic Outlook Summit, hosted by **Southeast Fairfax Development Corporation** and the **Mount Vernon-Lee Chamber of Commerce**. **Thursday, April 11**, **7:30-11:00 a.m.** "The Economic Outlook Summit is the premier event of the year for **SFDC** and the **Richmond Highway Corridor**, held in early April at the Belle Haven Country Club. Each year, SFDC and the Mount Vernon-Lee Chamber of Commerce partner to host the Economic Outlook Summit, where **national thought leaders**, economists, and senior County officials discuss the **regional outlook** for southeast Fairfax County." Read more...

Missed the Community Meeting about the SM-1 Project Update?

No problem, you can **catch up here**. The US Army Corps of Engineers held a **public information session** in Mount Vernon on March 12 regarding the **decommissioning and dismantling of the SM-1 deactivated nuclear power plant** at Fort Belvoir. Visit the

project website to learn more, see the meeting presentation and sign up to get updates. The deactivated SM-1 former nuclear power plant on Fort Belvoir has been deactivated since the early 1970s. Project is anticipated to be complete in 2025.

New Pedestrian Bridge Installed at Mount Zephyr Park

We are pleased to announce that a **new pedestrian bridge** has been installed at Laurel Road and Mount Zephyr Park on Monday, March 18. Watch the video and **visit the new bridge on a spring walk!**

Spring and Summer are Re-Paving Season

The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) and the Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT) held a public meeting on proposed **paving and restriping changes** in the Mount Vernon District on March 28. However, **if you missed the meeting** and would still like to **learn what roads are being re-paved and provide your input**, the public comment period is open until **April 11**. Read more and submit your comments...



• Mount Vernon Paving and Restriping Presentation - March 28, 2019

Saving the Environment

Solarize Fairfax County

The **2019 Solarize campaign is April 16th to June 14th** and features a new addition - **EV charging stations**! Interested in learning how installations have gone in the past? Download a Solarize Success Story. Read more and watch the video...



Lightbulb Exchange at Sherwood Hall Library

This spring, **Energy Action Fairfax** is partnering with County Libraries to host six LED Lightbulb Exchanges throughout the County. Participants are eligible to receive **up to five free LEDs per household**. The **first LED is complimentary**. The next four are available if at least four incandescent or compact fluorescent lamps (CFLs) are **brought in to exchange**. All CFLs will be **safely recycled** at the county's I-66 Transfer Station. The Mount Vernon exchange will be at **Sherwood Hall Library on Saturday, April 6 from 2 - 4 p.m.** Read more...



New Loan Program Will Help Businesses Make Energy Efficiency Improvements

Commercial, industrial, nonprofit and multi-family property owners looking to make their buildings more energy efficient will now be able to get help from the County. The new Board of Supervisors

approved program will assist these property owners to borrow money from private lenders for these improvements. The County will bear no costs for the program. Under state law, however, the county was required to pass an ordinance to establish the Commercial Property Assessed Clean Energy (C-PACE) program, which will be administered by a private company that the county will select through a competitive bid. Read more...

Summer Camps

Fairfax County Park Authority

With more than **1900 weeks of camp** to choose from, the Park Authority is the **largest summer camp provider** in Northern Virginia.



They offer a wide variety of activities for all ages and abilities. Click here to see their summer camp brochure.

Arcadia Farm Camp

Arcadia Farm Camp is all about **farming, food, and fun!** At Arcadia campers will learn about **daily farm life**, explore the delicious world of **sustainable food**, and engage in **fun and safe play** in an **outdoor setting**. Arcadia is located in Mount Vernon, VA and offers 5 one-week long, themed sessions that run **July 8th-August 9th**. Read more...





Workhouse Arts Center

The Workhouse has **Visual and Performing Arts Summer Camps** for kids ages 4-17. Campers work

alongside **Professional Artists and Educators** to excel in different mediums, learn various techniques, and **create quality artwork, music, and performances** with every visit. Email or call (703) 584-2900, option 2 for information about our Needs-Based and Military Family **Scholarships**, Multiple Child **Discount**, and **Payment Plans**. Read more...

Mason Summer Camps and Programs

Looking for a **quality summer camp** opportunity for your child? A wide variety of summer camps and programs are offered to youth in the areas of **art, technology, academics, sports, recreation, radio, forensics, debate and more**. Read more...



In addition, Mason's STEM Accelerator is committed to sharing the excitement and joy of science, engineering and mathematics with the community. Camps, workshops, competitions, and seminars are designed to increase access and success in STEM. Programs include camps for elementary school students, academies for middle school students and research institutes for High School students. Read more...

Team MVD



Mount Vernon District Staff: Abdul Shaban, Anna Smith, Christine Morin, Supervisor Dan Storck, Donna Slaymaker, Camela Speer & Sally Kidalov.

March 2019 Activities:

Phone calls: 1316Meetings: 93

Stay Connected:

Mount Vernon Governmental Center 2511 Parkers Lane Mount Vernon, VA 22306 703-780-7518 (TTY 711) 703-780-1491 (fax)

Office Hours:

Monday - Wednesday, Friday: 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m. Thursday: 8:30 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Second Saturday Each Month (except August)

Lorton Library: 9 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. MV District Office: 12:30 p.m. - 3 p.m.

Boards, Authorities and Commissions

Help **serve your community** by serving on a Fairfax County Board, Authority or Commission (BAC). Please ask your friends, neighbors and community members if they are willing to help serve Fairfax County. Supervisor Storck has vacancies on:

Athletic Council and **Athletic Council** (alternate)

This Board serves in an advisory capacity to the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors. The Council will assist the Department of Neighborhood and Community Services, the Park Authority, School Board, the Planning Commission, commissions, and authorities of Fairfax County on the allocation, use, and management and future planning of County athletic resources.

There are also several **At-Large positions available** as of March 28, 2019 on County BACs.

- Affordable Dwelling Unit Advisory Board (Engineer/Architect Rep)
- Affordable Dwelling Unit Advisory Board (Lending Institution Rep)
- Architectural Review Board (Related Professional Group)
- Athletic Council (Women's Sports Alternate Rep)
- Board of Building and Fire Prevention Code Appeals (Design Professional)
- Civil Service Commission
- Engineering Standard Review Committee
- History Commission (Architect Rep 1 position & Historian 3 positions)
- Human Rights Commission
- Police Civilian Review Panel
- Road Viewer Board
- Small Business Commission
- Tenant Landlord Commission (3 openings Citizen Member, Condo Owner, Landlord Member & Tenant Member)

Click here to learn more about these BACs.

Volunteering on these committees **increases citizen participation** in our District. If you are interested in serving on a county board, authority, commission, or committee (BAC), please provide a current résumé to Donna. Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov. For more information, please download the brochure for a brief guide to BACs, or learn more on the County website.

Be Prepared with Fairfax Alerts

"In the know, on the go."

Fairfax County's **FREE alert system** sends you important information during an emergency, helps you navigate your commute and shares community information.

You can also **customize your Fairfax Alerts** to receive the information pertinent to you. Don't miss this important information! Sign up today for Fairfax Alerts.



Supervisor Herrity and Connection Newspapers'

2019 Fairfax County Teen Job Fairs

and Resume Building Workshops



- · Full time employment
- After-school employment
- Seasonal positions

Saturday, March 9th

1 pm to 3 pm Woodson High School Co-sponsored by Supervisor Linda Smyth, Supervisor John Cook, Woodson High School, and the Central Fairfax Chamber of Commerce

Saturday, March 23rd 10 am to 12pm West Springfield High School

Co-sponsored by West Springfield HS Student Government Association and the Greater Springfield Chamber of Commerce

- Internship opportunities
- Volunteer experiences
- · and more!

Friday, April 5th

5 pm to 7 pm
Chantilly High School
Co-sponsored by Supervisor Kathy Smith,
Chantilly HS STEM Academy, and the Dulles Regional Chamber of Commerce

Saturday, April 6th 10 am to 12 pm South County High School

Co-sponsored by Supervisor Dan Storck, South Fairfax Chamber of Commerce, South County Federation, and South County High School

Saturday, April 27th 10 am to 12 pm

Mount Vernon High School
Co-sponsored by Supervisor Dan Storck, Mount
Vernon-Lee Chamber of Commerce, and Mount
Vernon High School

To register as an employer or student, or for more information, please visit

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/springfield/teenjobfairs

Mount Vernon District Office | 703-780-7518 MTVernon@fairfaxcounty.gov | FairfaxCounty.gov/MountVernon

STAY CONNECTED





